
 

 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

WETLANDS AND WATERWAYS PROGRAMS 

 
Combined Chapter 91 and 401 WQC Public Notice 

Chapter 91 Waterways License Application №: W18-5288-N 

401 Water Quality Certification Transmittal №: X280857   

 

NOTIFICATION DATE: July 11, 2018 

 
Pursuant to M.G.L. c.91, 310 CMR 9.00, M.G.L. c. 21 §43, and 33 U.S.C. 1341 notice is given of a 

Combined Chapter 91 Waterways License Application and 401 Water Quality Certification 

Application by Lynn Redevelopment, LLC to construct and maintain two (2) apartment buildings 

containing 332-total units with ground floor leasing space and fitness center, parking, landscaping, 

public open space, public waterfront walkway, and replacement of an existing shoreline protection 

structure with associated dredging on Filled and Flowed Tidelands of Lynn Harbor at 254 Lynnway 

in Lynn, Essex County.   

 

Written comments on the 401 WQC Application must be sent within twenty-one (21) days of the 

Notification Date (by August 1, 2018) to:   David Wong, MassDEP 401 Water Quality Certification 

Program, One Winter Street, 5th Floor, Boston, MA 02108 or to david.w.wong@state.ma.us  

 

Written comments on the Ch.91 Application must be sent within thirty (30) days of the Notification 

Date (by August 10, 2018) to:  Frank Taormina, MassDEP Waterways Regulation Program, One 

Winter Street, 5th Floor, Boston, MA 02108 or to frank.taormina@state.ma.us  

 

The Department of Environmental Protection Waterways Regulation Program will conduct a public 

hearing on the aforesaid project proposal on Thursday, July 19, 2018 at 3:00pm at Lynn City Hall, 

Meeting Room 402, 3 City Hall Square, Lynn. The Department will conduct this public hearing in 

order to receive information to be used in its decision on whether to grant a Waterways License 

and Dredge Permit pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 91.    

 

Any aggrieved person, party, or group of ten (10) citizens or more, with at least five (5) of the ten 

(10) citizens being residents of the municipality in which the project is located, who submits written 

comments during the comment period may appeal the Department's 401 Certification and/or 

Chapter 91 License.  Failure to submit written comments before the end of the public comment 

period may result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing. 

 

Additional information regarding this combined application may be obtained by contacting Ann 

Marton, LEC Engineering Consultants, LLC, at 781-245-2500 or amarton@lecenvironmental.com 

 


